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IT’S TIME TO MEND OUR NETS! 

There is a season, and a time for every purpose under heaven.                

                            

                            

 
 (Ecclesiastes 3:1)   

 

These days, Sue and I are just like pretty much everybody else in the world, living in a time of altered routines 

and looking forward to what’s in store for us after this season of isolation, excessive hand-washing, Zoom 

meetings, and social distancing.  In many ways, our life here in Nazareth is not much different than it has 

always been.  With the office still in our home, I continue to make the daily “commute’’ out the side door and 

down the 12 stone steps to the office in our backyard.  And with all our staff across the country at home, and me 

not going out either, they have found projects for me to help them with, so my workload has actually increased!  

Sue’s ministry at our local church office also remains the same, as she is part of the reduced staff who continue 

to keep things running on a daily basis. 

 

Needless to say, our open-air staff around the world are not out in the open air these 

days.  For an organization that thrives on being where the people are, what do we do 

when we are not out on the front lines?  Answer: we mend our nets.  Mending nets 

is a necessary activity. It’s a time to prepare mentally, spiritually, and physically for 

the time when we will be back out on the battlefront. This is a great time to break 

from the normal routine, which we have been all been forced to do anyhow, and turn 

our thoughts to being thankful for what God has done in the past, asking Him to 

strengthen, renew, and use us in a unique way in the present, and look forward to what will be taking place in 

the future. 

 

Regarding the past, I’ve included our latest copy of the OAC Feedback report on the back of this letter so you 

can be thankful with us to remember what God has been doing leading up to this season of pandemic. 

 

Regarding the present, it’s encouraging to see what many of our staff have allowed the Lord to do through 

them by letting their creative juices flow!  Online Bible clubs, evangelism forums, outreach videos, and related 

venues of ministry have been popping up on the Internet on a regular basis. 

 

Regarding the future, we are looking forward to our national OAC family conference still planned for this fall 

and an international conference planned for next year to replace the one which was cancelled this year. 

 

On the homefront, our kids and family are all doing well.  In fact, 

grandaughter, Lexi, has been with us for a short time while her local school has 

been closed. Chad graduated from college and is now in Nevada, Shannon and 

Paul are well on the way to new career tracks, while Chris and Steph are loving 

the Deputy Sheriff positions they hold in Virginia. 

 

Thank you, again, for praying and giving so we can 

continue on.  We appreciate and need your help in this way. 
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In our pre-isolation days, OAC staff man, Eric Briscoe, had many opportunities to share Christ with folks in 

Boston.  Sometimes doors opened for this to take place in large groups, sometimes in small groups and often in 

one-on-one conversations, as happened one day with a gal named “Gabby.”  She shared with Eric that she believed 

in eternity and that God existed.  She also told him she was attracted to other girls and said that is the way God 

made her.  Eric had a conversation with Gabby about God’s purpose for men and women and sex, as revealed to us 

from the book of Genesis and Satan’s lie that you can make your own rules.  Eric discussed God’s blessing that 

results when we conduct our lives in a way that God instructs and contrasted that to the results which take place 

when we do things our way.  Gabby started crying and confessed that she knew this lifestyle was wrong.  She was 

thankful for their talk and told Eric that no one had ever explained this to her! 
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O n e - o n - o n e  i n  J a m a i c a
OAC Jamaica staff man, Keith Phillips, shares how grateful to God they are to have the joy of a short-term mission 

team of 19 young people from the Indian Rocks Christian High School recently.  The team arrived just before the 

COVID-19 pandemic hit and were able to do some open-air 

outreach, in-school assemblies, and children’s home visit 

ministry before having to leave. They ministered to 

approximately 5,573 people and saw many children pray to trust 

Jesus as their Savior. 

Online giving avai lable at oacgive.org  which helps keep us at the task


